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On Tuesday, 25 July 2023 the Joint Sessional Committee on Workplace Culture Oversight (the 

Committee) met with the Motion for Respect: Independent Project Manager (IPM) and 

received a progress update in relation to Bolt Report Recommendation 3.  Recommendation 3 

reads as follows: 

Within six months, the Committee is to commission an independent review of the 

Ministerial and Parliamentary Services organisational and governance structure, 

including an audit of instruments of appointment, employment conditions, 

recruitment processes and pay structures. 

Further, the Committee resolved to publish progress trackers to its webpage. to enable all 

interested parties, including all current and past employees of the Ministerial and 

Parliamentary Services (MPS) Workplace (as defined by the Bolt Report to include elected 

Members of Parliament, Ministerial and Parliamentary Support employees, Parliament House 

employees and people performing contracted services) to access updated information in 

relation to progress of implementation of Bolt Report Recommendations. 

These documents will be updated regularly and any further relevant information provided to 

the Committee related to progress of the recommendations to ensure all interested parties 

have access to current information. 

The Committee’s next meeting will be held mid- August 2023.  

 

https://www.parliament.tas.gov.au/committees/joint-committees/sessional-committees/wco
https://equalopportunity.tas.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0006/673818/2022-Motion-for-Respect-Full-Reportaccessible.pdf

